WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

March 10, 2003

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on March 10, 2003.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker.  Also present were Marvin Gauss, Dorothy Baker, and Ken Chamberlain.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  The agenda was adjusted by adding lawn maintenance.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of February 10, 2003 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.  

Park Committee minutes of February 19 to reviewed and place on file.  

Public comment:  Marvin Gauss stated that he would be resigning after settling up in April, 2003 as our township assessor. He is letting us know in advance so we can hire someone soon. He suggested hiring Cindy Young, who does Leroy Twp.

The regular board meeting was recessed and the Public Hearing Meeting on the budget for 2003-2004 was opened. The budgets were reviewed. After revisions to the general fund budget it came to $166,057.63. The hearing was closed. The regular board meeting was re-opened.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to use the cost of living 1.76% for elected officials.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to amend the general budget to cover the following items: 101-258-920 Web Link Charges for $11.95



 101-445-956 Drain at Large for $5,083.24



 101-446-969 Road Improvements for $7,700.00

 101-467-687 Refunds on Permits for $20.00

Motion carried. 

Carole Oesterle read Donald Daman's resignation from the Zoning Board as of March 4, 2003. Board will appoint someone at the next meeting. Ken Chamberlain, Zoning Administrator stated there are several zoning violations. On a 10 acre parcel on Brogan Road where a Zoning Permit was issued for agricultural storage building, it looks like they are living in it which is a violation of the Zoning Ordinance. They need building, mechanical, and plumbing permit. Ken will send letter regarding this violation. It also looks like Randy Clear got a zoning permit for addition to house which is now on the barn. Slicker has no zoning permit. Sharon Windsor from Novi will be applying for a special use permit for a dog kennel and for miniature donkeys on 27 acres. Ken Chamberlain may also be interested in the assessor's job.

Communiqués:  Bureau of Construction-RE:  PA628 of 2002 which enacts building revisions on school construction projects, additions, or repair of any school building must be submitted to the Department of Consumer and Industry Services for required plan reviews, permits and onsite inspections; Accident Fund-RE: The Terrorism Risk Insurance Act of 2002 was enacted in November 2002; Verizon-RE: Long Distance service has been changed from ATT to Verizon; Tri-County Regional Planning Commission-RE: Availability of Draft Regional 2025 Transportation Plan; Michigan Department of Transportation-RE: State Long Range Plan 2000-2025; Ingham County Health Dept.-RE: County Supported Recycling Facilities(Webberville, Leslie and Mason) provided until January 1, 2006 and advise local unit to consider alternative means of continuing the recycling activity without County or waste industry financial support beyond January 1, 2006 and Resolution #02-272; Gary & Joann Post-RE; Letter sent to ICRC regarding protection of tree along our roads; DNR-RE: 2003 Recreation Grant Application Instructions; Stockbridge Community School District-RE: Special Meeting on March 13 at 6:30 p.m. refreshments & program 7 p.m. at Heritage Elementary Schools; workshops.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay for Treasurer Workshop on Summer Tax Collection for Mary McArthur. Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to enter into a standby fee contract of $5,478.30 with Stockbridge Township. Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Oesterle not to participate in funding for the Stockbridge Ambulance plan that was presented at the last meeting. Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf. To hire Mid-Michigan as our rubbish removal.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshal stated that Mike Cosgray has resigned as our ground maintenance person, but that Gary Cosgray was willing to take on the job. Consensus was to hire Gary Cosgray.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to have the lawnmower maintenance check done on our lawn mower for $250.00 special. Motion carried. Supervisor Marshall will see that this is done.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay all the bills presented.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

